Village of Westville
Zamberletti Park Capital Improvement Commission

Wed., March 24, 2021

7pm
Present: Jeff Slavik, Vickie Slavik, Chris Gallion, Gary Delhaye, Jerry Beckley

The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm.

Gun: nothing new

Raffle Extravaganza: Maybe June or July. There is a ball tournament July 5th to July 11th. We’ll try to do it later in July as the Legion is scheduling events. Gary had the total of what had been collected before ($3,525.00 - $250.00 refunded) and he is going to have it put back into the ZPCIC fund. There were baskets that were going to be donated. There was a letter sent originally and that is where the $3,525.00 came from. 
Park Construction: Weese was going to reach out to Bryant about removing the old announcer stand. Softball practice starts April 5th.  

Concession Stand Improvements: There are two new doors on order; Chris said they should be here the end of this week or next. Everything else is in stock. Razmus has on order what we need for initial repairs, then they’ll start on the east side. If we can get volunteers to paint, we will; Delhaye asked Alvarez for a price in case we don’t get volunteers. Beckley said his board is all about it. Alvarez recommends priming so it matches the others. Beckley said the stand has been inspected and is ready to go.
Approaches at the new booth still need to be poured and they also need the work done on the access door. The old siding will be taken out of the new booth (siding never used but can be used on the concession stand). What we ordered was just shy of $1,200.00. We have 6 gallons of paint left from last year that is in the garage. If they prime one day, they can paint the next day (even two coats). Chad had all the equipment (buckets and rollers). If we get volunteers, we will need to provide all of those supplies. The first ballgame is May 17th, but the WHS softball team will play on Youhas and concessions would be open - that is towards the end of April. They’ll put their regular fence up and where the new building is, it is at 185ft. 

Meeting set for April 28th, at 6:30pm, if needed; at least a short meeting to discuss the raffle. Jerry wondered about buying a tree for the people we have lost who did a lot for the park, maybe with a plaque. Jerry said none of the cameras inside the stand are on. Gary will check with B&S about wi-fi and the cameras not working. 

Adjournment at 6:55p.m.

